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Important Reminders: 

 Feb. 3 - 13  

   Parent-Teacher      

   Conferences 

 Feb. 10 Board of Educa-

tion Meeting 6:00 p.m. 

   Utica Middle School 

 Feb. 14 & 17 No School 

 Feb. 18 - No School -  

Staff PD 

 Mar. 13, 14 - 

   UHS Drama Club 

   7:30 p.m. MS Gym 

 Mar. 16 Board of Educa-

tion Meeting 6:00 pm. 

Utica Elementary 

 Mar. 18 End of 3rd 

Grading Period 

 Mar. 19 - No School - 

Staff PD 

 Mar. 20 - No School - 

Records Day 

 Mar. 30 - Return from 

Spring Break 

 Apr. 10 - Holiday - No 

School 

 Apr. 20 - Board of Edu-

cation Meeting 6:00 p.m. 

Newton Elementary 

 May 25 - Holiday - No 

School 

 May 28 - Last Day for 

Students 

 May 31 - Graduation 
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From the Superintendent ~ 
We have reached the halfway point of the 2019-20 school year.  With the beginning of 
the second semester, our staff will continue to engage our students academically. This is 
the critical point of the year to ensure we are on target for graduation, or earning the cred-
its towards graduation.  The second semester will also bring with it the completion of 
winter, state testing, and ultimately graduation for our seniors. This is an important part 
of the lives of all of our students. 
 
We would like to welcome two new board members to the Board of Education, Andy 
Hollenback, and Jason Snyder. We also want to thank Lori Stradley and James Quinif for 
their dedication to the students of our district.        
 
Although the weather has been very mild, at least to date, keep in mind that the winter is 
not over yet.  As we face the upcoming forecasts, we will make the best decision we can 
concerning school closings, for all of our students’ safety.  We do have information on 
our webpage that explains how we make the decision to delay or close under the district 
tab.  Always remember that as a parent you need to make the best decision on whether 
your children will be driving in weather that may be dicey.   
 
State testing is coming upon us rapidly and the staff have been preparing students by  
reviewing past tests, looking for common items, and ensuring we are covering all of the 
areas needed for our students to be successful.   Why are these tests so important?  Cur-
rent law requires students to take and pass all five subjects of the Ohio Graduation Tests 
(OGT) in order to earn an Ohio high school diploma. Students who do not pass one or 
more of the tests will retake the tests they need to pass. Parents, it is important that you 
stress to your student the importance of these tests.  Without passing all five of the testing 
areas, or completing other pathways, the students will not be able to earn their diploma.   
The testing schedule is on our webpage so you know the dates when the tests will be  
administered.   
 
We are grateful to you for allowing us to educate your students.  As administrators,  
teachers, and support staff, we appreciate the time we can spend with all of the students 
in our care.  By keeping our students focused on their academics, we can help every  
student meet the requirements necessary to graduate.  
 

Scott Hartley, Superintendent 
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CONGRATULATIONS to Utica Elementary! 
Ohio’s State Board of Education has granted Utica Elementary a 2018-2019  

Momentum Award. The Momentum Award is the State Board’s way of recog-

nizing schools that have received A’s on each Value-Added measure included on 

Ohio’s School Report Cards. Congratulations Mr. Ballinger and staff! 
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“I’m sick. Do I have to go to school today?” 
 

When your child asks you that, wouldn’t it be nice to be able to answer objectively?  Well 
there are some guidelines to help parents make that decision.  Dr. Maritza Irizarry, a pedia-
trician, says that “Although sometimes it seems very inconvenient and impractical for us as 
working parents, there are times when we have to keep our children out of  school to protect 
them and others.”   
 

Children should stay home when they don’t feel well enough to participate in normal 
activities or lack sufficient alertness to learn or play.  Here are some definite guide-
lines: 

 vomits twice or more over a 24 hour period 

 registers an oral temperature greater than 100 degrees Fahrenheit (Must be fever free for 24 hours without 
      fever reducing meds to return to school per policy.) 
 has an uncontrollable, phlegm-laden cough 

 has prolonged or serious difficulty breathing 

 produces repeated bouts of diarrhea or bloody stools 

 exhibits abdominal pain for more than two hours 

 has open sores on the mouth 

 displays a unknown skin rash  

 shows symptoms of contagious diseases such as chickenpox, German  measles, hepatitis, impetigo,  
    measles, mumps, shingles, strep throat, or whooping cough.  Children can receive vaccinations 
    against some, but not all of these diseases. 

 reddened eyes with swelling, itching, burning matter in eye and crust on eyelids 

 becomes infested with head lice or scabies 

 abrupt onset of fever, chills, headache and sore muscles and unusual tiredness 

 sore throat with fever, red throat and pus spots on back of throat 
 

 Ear infections aren’t contagious, so if a child isn’t in much pain, going to school is OK. 
 

There are things we as parents can do to help.  Kids Health, School Network for  
Absenteeism Prevention suggests: 
 

 Teach your kids when and how to wash their hands.  A thorough hand washing after going to the  

                bathroom and before eating will cut down on colds, diarrhea and other common childhood illnesses. 

 Teach your kids not to share - certain items, that is.  Sharing food is dangerous for others allergic to   
                certain foods.  Sharing water bottles, pens and other personal items spread germs. Lice are passed  
                easily via hats and hair accessories. 

 Communicate current information with your school office.  Please make sure current phone numbers  

                (home, work and cell) are available in the event that they must call you in an emergency.   
                Communicate with the school nurse regarding any special health needs, either temporary or ongoing. 

 Schedule annual physical exams and don’t wait too long to make a doctor’s appointment when  
                 illnesses develop in between yearly visits. 

 Make sure your child gets plenty of sleep.  Aim for nine to 13 hours a night, depending on their age. 
 

Our North Fork family appreciates your diligence.  Staying healthy is a common goal!!  
Students cannot learn if  they are not here. Thanks for helping us stay healthy! 
 

Jennifer Wygle, R.N., B.S.N, LSN 
District Nurse 



Page 4 NEWSLETTER 

  

2019-2020 Utica Agricultural Education Program and  FFA Chapter 
 

The Utica Agricultural Education Program never really slows down, even in the summer months. During the summer, 
Mrs. Neff conducted supervised agricultural education visits, and students attended FFA camp, as well as participated 
in the Hartford Fair.  Most students had at least one project in the FFA building at the Hartford Fair, for a total of 120 
projects entered.  Several students chose to exhibit their animals through FFA, as well.  We also participated in the 
Hartford Fair FFA Challenge and placed 1st at the event! August was an exciting month outside of Hartford Fair, be-
cause we found out about American FFA Degree recipients and National Agriscience Fair Qualifiers. This year we had 

two American FFA Degree recipients and two Agriscience Fair Qualifiers.  
 

For the agricultural education classes, this was the 2nd year of offering middle school courses for 7th and 8th grad-
ers.  The course this year focused on food science.  This is the first year that courses have been offered for 6th grad-
ers, and the focus has been on a broad look at what agriculture is and different agricultural industries and ca-
reers.  High school students are enrolled in one of three courses: Introduction to Agriculture, Food, and Natural Re-

sources (AFNR); Plant and Animal Science; or Natural Resources.  
 

In FFA this year, our first trip was to Farm Science Review.  We also attended the subdistrict soils CDE (Career Devel-
opment Event), where students who were interested in the contest or who were enrolled in AFNR or Plant and Animal 
Science were able to attend, since we were learning about soils in class.  Our Ag soils team did very well- we were 1st 
at the Subdistrict Contest and 2nd at the District Contest.  This was a first time for the chapter in several years—at least 
five years, but most likely more than that— to qualify for the State Contest.  Amanda Annett placed 1st at the District 
Contest. The other three qualifiers were Emily Hill, Kenneth Davenport, and Abby Paxton.  At the State Contest, these 

students placed 30th out of 49 teams.  
 

Other fall highlights have been participating in local events, such as the Homecoming Parade and PALs.  PALs is when 
our students go up to Utica Elementary after school and conduct lessons about agriculture with students who are in the 
SACC program. Five of our officers were able to attend the Ohio Legislative Leadership Conference and learn more 
about how lobbying and how government legislation works. These officers were: Rachel Dickson, Amanda Annett, Emi-
ly Hill, Abby Paxton, and Hadley Rameriz-George.   We also attended the Ohio State University Men's Hockey Game 
with over 40 students and got ready for the National FFA Convention.  The school was able to conduct a send off for 

Abby Paxton, who was one of our qualifiers for the National FFA Agriscience Fair.  
 

Our other National FFA Agriscience Fair qualifier was Trina Orr, a 2019 graduate. To prepare for their judging, both 
ladies went through multiple mock interviews and even attended the Ohio FFA Finalist Frenzy to practice. We headed 
out to the National FFA Convention at the end of October with six other high school FFA members: Autumn Drumm, 
Amanda Annett, Kathryn Ramseyer, Lindsay Gray, Emily Hill, and Shelby Thompson.  While attending National Con-
vention, we toured Jungle Jim's and Tuttle Orchards, attended the Career Show, various sessions, some workshops, 
and the shopping mall.  We found out that Trina placed 8th with a gold rating in her division and category.  Abby placed 
8th with a silver rating.  We also celebrated graduates Joshua Dickson and Courtney Smith for receiving their American 
FFA Degrees.  Only 1/2 of 1% of all FFA members receive this high honor.  
 

Moving into late fall/early winter, we participated in the subdistrict job interview and food science CDE's.  We helped the 
FFA alumni host their Annual Toy Show. We participated in the District Food Science CDE and placed 3rd, one place 
short of moving on to state. These team members were: Kenneth Davenport, Lindsay Gray, Allie Burgess, Montanna 
Moran, and Georgia Gamble.  Lindsay Gray placed 4th, Rachel Dickson placed 4th, and Hadley Ramirez-George 

placed 2nd in the District Job Interview Contest in their respective age divisions.  We also had our largest fundraiser of 

the year, the annual fall sale and beat our goal by $8.00.  We hosted one of several Ohio FFA Association Leadership 
Nights and had over 50 FFA members in attendance from seven different schools. We asked for members to donate 

canned food items or money to attend and were able to support the Utica Food Pantry with the donations we received.  
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2019-2020 Utica Agricultural Education Program and  FFA Chapter (continued) 
 

Things haven't slowed down as we have moved into the new year! This time of year focuses on award applications. 
Once all i's are dotted and t's are crossed, we should have two State FFA Degrees, two American FFA Degrees, five 
proficiency award applications, two Star Awards, and one officer book move on to regional and state judging. We have 
also managed to fit in a brand new CDE (brand new for us and Ohio FFA) called Ag Biotechnology. We are still waiting 
on results. Kenneth Davenport, Montanna Moran, Georgia Gamble, and Kathryn Ramseyer were able to qualify for this 

state contest.  
 

We still have lots of events coming up! We are moving into our Spring CDE season, where students have the chance to 
compete in agronomy, equine, general livestock, milk quality and products, nature interpretation, poultry, and wildlife 
CDE's. We have already been practicing for Ag Sales and public speaking events, as well as Farm Business Manage-
ment.  All students enrolled in AFNR will be taking the Greenhand Quiz CDE before long!  Soon we will be conducting 
our Strawberry Sale, submitting our agriscience fair applications, holding our banquet, and attending State Convention. 
We hope to participate in the Velvet Ice Cream Parade festival, and then it will be summer. Before you know it, there will 

be more SAE visits, summer camp, the Hartford Fair, and a new school year! 



Once again we will be using the One Call Now messaging system for parent notification of school delays, cancellations and 

other information. From the North Fork homepage just follow the link under the parents tab to update your information. 
 

CLOSE?? DELAY?? What should we do? 
When bad weather affects the area, we make the decision to open/close schools, or modify the school day schedule based 

upon a careful analysis of all relevant factors. Some of these factors are: 

 Information on road conditions from transportation staff and local law enforcement. Careful consideration is given 

to the most dangerous roads in the district; they can be treacherous, even if your street looks clear. 

 Amount of accumulated snow and/or ice 

 Is precipitation expected to continue throughout the day? 

 Temperature and wind chill 

 Building  conditions such as whether there is electricity and heat 

 What other districts are doing 
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Utica Middle School has completed the first semester and moved quickly into the start of the second semester. With 

the beginning of the new semester, we had a few changes to help our students in pursuit of their academic success 

and improve the climate within the school. One of the changes included balancing the lunch periods so that students 

did not feel so crowded in two of our lunches. In the process we also took students who were in large study halls dur-

ing lunch periods and put them into an academic assist period with a teacher. Most of the teachers have academic 

assist periods that have 14 – 18 students in each. This will allow the teachers to help the students with work they are 

struggling with. 
 

We continue to work to improve the learning environment and make it a positive and safe place to be. The second 

edition of the Redskin Rumble was on January 24th.  We began the day honoring our top academic students during the 

honor roll assembly that the public was invited to. For the remainder of the day, students were involved in a variety of 

activities that allowed them to celebrate their good behavior during the second nine weeks. We have also had two 

more sets of students of the month. For November, they were Makenna Wilson, Mason Bowen, Alexa Gosnell, Wyatt 

Cullop, Nevella Bralley, and Jacob Bartlett. For December/January, it was just announced last week that Katie Reed, 

Koen Fischer, Abby Dickson, Connor Garee, Emma Hannah, and Kaden Miller were our students of the month. 
 

The middle school is also proud to announce that we are joining together with the Licking County Prosecutor’s office 

and Richmond Justice Initiative (RJI) to be the first school in the state of Ohio to present RJI’s program “Prevention 

Project.” This program is to help our students have a strong understanding of what to watch out for to avoid human 

trafficking. In “Prevention Project,” students will receive 6 lessons over their 3 years in middle school on what human 

trafficking is all about and how to avoid it. Mr. Wilhelm and Mr. Hartley both feel very strongly about protecting our 

students and giving them as much information as possible to help protect themselves. 
 

Parent-teacher conferences for the middle school will be on February 10th and February 13th from 3:00 pm to 6:30 pm 

each night. If you would like to schedule an appointment to meet with any of the teachers, please call the Utica Mid-

dle School office at any time during the school day to be placed on the schedule for conferences. 

 



Newton Elementary News 
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READ, READ, READ! 

Kindergarten is enjoying their reading 

igloos. Take some time to read  with 

your child. 

SHOUT OUT!! 

 Congratulations to  

 Hannah Eyre! She had 

the   golden ticket for 

reading for education. 

Hannah will be  

receiving a $100 check. 

Upcoming Events 

PARENT-TEACHER CONFERENCES  

are scheduled for February 6 and 12 from  

4:00 p.m. - 7:00 p.m. Please contact the school to  

arrange a conference if you have not been  

contacted by your child’s teacher. 

 

The BOOK FAIR will be on site during conferences. Fliers 

will be sent home with the students. 
 

HONOR’S ASSEMBLY - Mark your calendar to  come  

celebrate your child’s academic success on Friday, February 

7, at 2:30 p.m. The Honor’s Assembly is for students in 

grades 3, 4, and 5. 

 

PTO FAMILY SKATE NIGHT will be February 20, 6:00 

p.m. - 8:00 p.m. at the Roll-A-Way on Church St. in Newark. 

Newton students are admitted FREE. Siblings and parents 

$1.00 each. 
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Utica Elementary Testing Schedule 
Our Ohio State Air Assessment schedule is now set for third, fourth and fifth grade. We feel it is  
important to release this information early, so appointments or vacations can be scheduled around 
your child’s testing dates. We understand that unplanned absences occur, but it significantly bene-
fits a student to test with their classmates as opposed to being pulled during instructional time to 
assess with other grade levels.  
 
   APRIL 14TH   5TH SCIENCE 

   APRIL 15TH    3RD ELA- FORSTER 

   APRIL 16TH   3RD ELA- EWING 

   APRIL 17TH   3RD ELA- WELDY 

   APRIL 21ST    4TH ELA 

   APRIL 22ND   5TH ELA 

   APRIL 23RD   3RD MATH 

   APRIL 28TH   4TH MATH 

   APRIL 29TH   5TH MATH 
 

Parent-Teacher Conferences  
Parent/Teacher conferences will be held on February 10 and 12. Conference times will run from 4:00 pm to 7:30 pm. Please 

contact your child’s teacher if a conference is needed and one has not already been established.  Our next Scholastic Book 

Fair will coincide with conference week.  It will be open during both nights of conferences.  Please stop in and help support 

our PTO. 
 

PTO Update 
I want to thank Jeseca MacDonald and Deb Paxton for their service as officers of our PTO during my four years at Utica 

Elementary. Jeseca and Deb will be stepping away with the transition of their children into the middle school and other out-

side commitments.  Our PTO helps facilitate various events throughout the year to enhance our community spirit. Their 

fundraising efforts go a long way to help purchase educational supports that make the school day a more valuable experi-

ence for the students of Utica Elementary.  With the loss of these two highly supportive individuals, we are in need of a 

wave of new volunteers to continue the successful ventures put in place by our PTO. Regardless of the amount of time you 

are able to devote, any amount of volunteering is appreciated.  
 

Welcome Back  
We are happy to welcome two of our related arts teachers, Mrs. Mowery (Art) and Mrs. Stoner (Music), back to Utica Ele-

mentary. Our “specials” have changed for the second semester. Students will now be receiving art and music instruction in 

place of physical education and library time. Computer technology with Mrs. Brown and Mrs. George will remain as part of 

your child’s academic instructional plan. 
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     Utica Elementary  
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ELEMENTARY GUIDANCE NEWS 
We are excited to announce the addition of a therapy dog to both Newton 
and Utica Elementary Schools.  Buttermilk is a yellow Labrador Retriever 
and registered through Therapy Dogs International (TDI).  Dogs registered 
through TDI have been thoroughly evaluated for temperament and behav-
ior.    
 

All students will be given the opportunity to read to Buttermilk at some 
point during the school year.  She will begin her visits bi-weekly.  Then 
based on need and opportunity, we will increase her visits and possibly 
add another therapy dog.    

 

Information from the Tech Department… 

 

 As a reminder, both interim reports and report cards are being posted 

online. Biological parents and/or legal guardians can access this infor-

mation through the ParentAccess portion of  ProgressBook. If  you have 

not created your ParentAccess account, you will need to obtain directions 

and a registration key by contacting Mrs. Watson at 

klwatson@northfork.k12.oh.us.  

 

 Paper copies of  interims and report cards are available by request only. All 

requests must go through the building secretary. 

 

 In order to access interim reports and report cards online, school fees must 

be paid in full. 

 

 

mailto:klwatson@northfork.k12.oh.us
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North Fork Local School District 

KINDERGARTEN SCREENING 
(Child must be 5 years old on or before August 1, 2020.) 

May 6 and 7, 2020 

Utica Church of Christ 
More information will be available on the North Fork website at a later date. 

www.northfork.k12.oh.us 
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North Fork Board of  Education 

2020 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
L to R - Barbara Bruce, Andy Hollenback, Bernard Snow, Jason Snyder, Farrah Cooperider 
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